
 

  

Covington Quilters Guild  
Minutes—October 1  
Kathy Scott (President) opened the meeting at 7:00 and turned the mic over to Linda 

Ferguson, who introduced the speaker, Susan Pinick, who has her own pattern line called 
“On Pins and Needles”.  

Katty Scott brought everyone back together again after the break for the Business 

Meeting.  

A motion was made by Cyndi Knighton to approve the September minutes. Motion was 
seconded by Dawn Shirron. Motion carried to accept the September minutes as written.  

Treasurer’s Report (Jenni Gould):  

 Jenni Gould is our interim treasurer, filling in while Theresa Bowes is unavailable  

 Bank balances  

 

 beginning balance (8/25/15) is $9500.73  

 ending balance (9/25/15) is $5039.24  

 Capital One savings (9/30/15) is $6481.17  

 quite a large amount of Hugs expenses during Septem-ber due to Hugs using some 

monies that had not been used yet and taking advantage of sales prices at the closing of 

Taylor Creek Quilt Shop.  

 Quilt Show report will be finalized at the November meeting. It has taken some time to 

transfer the books and get the Quilt Show all entered into the books appropriately.  

 We need 2 people to audit the books from November 2014 - October 2015.  
 

 Preferably, at least one person will have some Quicken experience  

 Let Jenni or Kathy Scott know if you are interest-ed.  

  
Kathy Scott (President):  

 The Love Quilt Challenge (Not through the HUGS)  

 

 takes a child’s drawings and turns them into quilts  

 all supplies are provided  

 Finished quilts are sent to Africa  

 

 See Kathy for further information  
 

Elections Committee (Sandy Hayes and Nicole Sedgwick):  

 Elections are in November for President, Secretary and Member at Large.  

 No further nominations were made during the meeting, so the slate is as follows:  

 

 President--Kathy Scott  

 Secretary--Leanne Shipley  

 Member at Large--Kathy Roberts  

 
Holiday Party at the December meeting:  

 Board provides the “meat source”.  

 Members bring the sides and desserts.  

 Need to make sure no one leaves hungry!  



 Judie Seferovich, Ada Kirmser, and Eleanor Delacruz will chair the Holiday party.  

 

2016 Raffle Quilt Committee (Danielle Newcomer and Sandy Hayes):  
 Tacoma Dome Show is Thursday October 22- Sunday October 25  

 

 Carpool, there is a charge for parking  

 Parking can get reimbursed by the Guild with a receipt attached to the reimbursement 

request form  

 PLEASE sign up to sell tickets  

 There is also a Christmas-themed quilt being raffled off separate from our 2016 raffle 

quilt. The winner for the weekend raffle will be pulled Sunday at the close of the show.  

 Call Danielle Newcomer to sign up to work shifts.  

 

 Rusty Barn show, @ the Puyallup Fairgrounds, November 12 - 14.  

 
 Need members to sign up for shifts on Thursday, November 12 and Friday November 13.  

 Call Danielle Newcomer to sign up to work shifts.  

 

 For every shift that a member works to sell raffle tickets, they will get a ticket for a 
drawing after the next Quilt Show.  

 For every 10 tickets checked out and sold by members, a ticket will go into the drawing 
after the next Quilt Show  

 Talk to Sandy Hayes to check out tickets, turn in money, etc.  

 Talk to Danielle Newcomer to sign up for shifts.  

 
Presentation Blocks (Dawn Shirron):  

 If you have 100+ points, but do not want to do a presentation block, please consider 

doing a block to donate to Hugs.  

 Pat Goldsborough will present in November.  

 Linda Ferguson will present in December.  

 

Round Robin (Linda Ferguson):  
Tonight is the first night to exchange boxes!  

November meeting (Linda Ferguson): Speaker is Suzy Peron, topic is Barn Quilts  

 

HUGS (Lori George):  
 Ryther tour  

 

 Friday, October 16  

 Carpool  

 Email Lori if interested in attending  

 Quilts will also be delivered that day  

 

 HUGS workshops  

 
 2109 quilts and counting have been delivered to those in need!  

 We are currently caught up on bindings!  

 October 24 Workshop, Sandra Fountain will do a workshop on making a “Trip Around the 
World” at the Hugs Workshop at Lori’s house.  

 

 10 people  

 10:00- 4:00  



 Bring a lunch  

 Fat quarters available  
 

 November 21 workshop, at Lori’s house.  

 

Block of the Month (Ada Kirmser for Mary Ann Baker):  
 So many blocks this month, divided into two winning groups  

 Winners are Debi Mashak and Sue Mitchell  

 Next month’s blocks are a Maple Leaf with Log Cabin  

 

 find the pattern on the website if you didn’t pick one up.  

 Fall colors, please!  

 

Retreats (Theresa Wright):  

 Two retreats coming up, October 7 - 11, and October 14 -18.  

 Each has 3 openings right now  

 Contact Theresa asap if interested.  

 No spring dates just yet.  

 Theresa agreed to chair the Retreats committee for 2016.  

 
2017 Raffle Quilt contest: Due to not many patterns, this contest is extending into next 

month’s meeting. Bring your patterns that you think would make a great raffle quilt! A 

winning pattern does not mean you are automatically the Chairperson for the new quilt, but 

you could choose to be!!  
THANK YOU, Joanne Lee, for your service to the Guild for the past 10-11 years. You will be 

missed!  

Show and Tell  

Important dates (Kathy Scott):  
 Tuesday, October 20, 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m., CQG Executive Board Meeting at Kathy 

Scott’s house  

 Thursday, November 5, Guild Meeting with Suzie Peron on Barn Quilts.  

 

Respectfully submitted, Leanne Shipley, Secretary 


